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PROPOSED CONTRACT AMENDMENT (TRANSPORTATION AND HIGHWAYS)

Department(s): Transportation and Highways

Vendor:  R.W. Dunteman Company, Addison Illinois

Action:  Refer to Transportation Committee

Request: Authorization for the Chief Procurement Officer to increase  contract

Good(s) or Service(s):  Construction Services

Location: County Line Road - Grand Avenue to Lake Street

County Board District(s): 17

Original Contract Period:  3/17/2022 - 11/30/2025

Section: 18-W7331-00-RP

Proposed Contract Period Extension:  N/A

Section: N/A

Total Current Contract Amount Authority:  $10,672,616.71

Original Board Approval:  3/17/2022, $10,672,616.71

Previous Board Increase(s) or Extension(s):  N/A

Previous Chief Procurement Officer Increase(s) or Extension(s):  N/A

This Increase Requested:  $788,672.26

Potential Fiscal Impact:  FY 2024 $788,672.26

Accounts:  Motor Fuel Tax:  11300.1500.29150.560019

Contract Number(s):  2144-08042

IDOT Contract Number(s): 10225

Federal Project Number(s): NT28(066)

Federal Job Number(s): C-91-381-19
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Concurrences:
The vendor has met the Minority- and Women-owned Business Enterprise Ordinance via: Direct participation.

The Chief Procurement Officer concurs.

Summary: The Department of Transportation and Highways respectfully requests approval of the proposed Contract
Amendment No. 1 between Cook County and R.W. Dunteman Company, Addison, Illinois.

This Contract was approved by the board on March 17, 2022, for County Line Road improvements located within the
Cook County Board District 17 in accordance with the plans and specifications. The amendment accounts for changes
required to coordinate with the Illinois Tollway’s I-294 widening project that is adjacent to this County Line Road project
and is running concurrently. The Illinois Tollway project has created differing field conditions than originally anticipated
when both projects were designed. The coordination of the two projects and resulting field conditions have caused
significant changes to the maintenance of traffic needed by the acceleration of work requested by the Illinois Tollway.

The amendment accounts for differing field conditions including removing thicker existing pavement than anticipated,
repairs to various impact attenuators, additional structure excavation, temporary soil retention system, earth excavation,
removal and disposal of non-special waste, and modifications to work on adjacent property owners’ driveways at their
request. Finally, the amendment accounts for work that was not included in the project but required to meet the goals of
the project including additional tree removal, trench backfill, and concrete structures.

This contract was awarded pursuant to a publicly advertised Invitation for Bids (IFB) in accordance with the Cook
County Procurement Code. R.W. Dunteman Company was the lowest, responsive, and responsible bidder.
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